August 28, 2008
Honorable Arnold Schwarzenegger

Governor, State of California

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA  95814
Re:  SB 1739 – Oil spill prevention and response
Dear Governor Schwarzenegger:

I respectfully request your signature on SB 1739, which revises and clarifies oil spill prevention and response procedures.  The bill received bi-partisan support in both the Senate and the Assembly.  There is no opposition to this bill.  
The November 7, 2007, Cosco Busan oil spill into San Francisco Bay was followed by reports relating to pilot error, response problems, and other issues – but a key point is the need to be prepared for these incidents through regular drills and tests.
Senate Bill 1739:

· Ensures that training and drills on oil spill contingency plans are not limited to vessels, but also apply to marine facilities, small marine fueling facilities, and mobile transfer units;
· Requires, rather than authorizes, oil spill response organizations (OSROs) to demonstrate that required response resources can be deployed for an oil spill;


· Requires, rather than authorizes, unannounced drills before being granted a renewal of a rating to respond to an oil spill – and prior to reinstatement of a revoked or suspended rating;
· Clarifies that if an oil spill response or a federal unannounced drill is substituted for a state unannounced drill, that response or drill must have occurred in the past three years (which conforms to the three-year OSRO rating period); and

· Provides for an independent oil spill drill monitor if the Office of Spill Prevention and Response administrator, U.S. Coast Guard, or other qualified public agency cannot attend a drill held outside the state.
SB 1739 significantly improves oil spill prevention and response procedures.  I respectfully request your signature on SB 1739.
Sincerely,

S. Joseph Simitian

Senator, 11th District

SJS:rp
cc:  Chris Mowrer, Deputy Secretary of Legislation, Resources Agency
       Chris Kahn, Legislative Affairs Secretary, Governor’s Office

       John Moffatt, Deputy Legislative Secretary, Governor’s Office 
